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On Harvey Shulman's passing: The 'democracy of intellect' loses a courageous voice.
Harvey Shulman's poor health unfortunately limited him in traveling to meetings so we met him only once or twice after getting to know him from his involvement with the Society for Academic Freedom and Scholarship. But he more than made up for being homebound by a virtual presence through email, a presence that was always vivid.
Harvey was that rarest of administrators, a man of unshakeable principle with great sensitivity and tact, who could thereby hold the respect and confidence of his peers in an important university post.
When SAFS and Harvey's university, Concordia, came
into direct conflict in 2004 over the university's
cancellation of an invitation for Ehud Barak to speak at
the university, a cancellation that appeared to be
yielding to threats of violence by a pro-
Palestinian
pressure
group
(see
http://www.safs.ca/concordiaumain.html ), Harvey handled the difficult task of balancing his membership on SAFS' board of directors with his loyalty to Concordia with both tact and courage When Concordia's president later delivered a keynote address on "Defending academic freedom in a politicized university" to an 2003 SAFS meeting (for a summary, see http://www.safs.ca/sept2003/defending.html), he explicitly thanked Harvey for drawing his attention to the academic freedom issues that arose during this emotional and complex affair.
Harvey never hesitated to speak out on politically charged and delicate issues. Two examples from his contributions to SAFS were his thoughts on spousal hirings by universities (see http://www.safs.ca/jan2001/hiring.html) and teaching evaluations. His views on that latter issue were particularly trenchant, as we see in the unedited version of a letter The Chronicle of Higher Education

published, but omitted the last paragraph that was apparently judged too uncom​fortable for the Chronicle's readers (see http://www.safs.ca/sept2000/teaching.html).
We were inspired by Harvey's intellectual courage and steadfastness, especially in recent years, as his health seriously deteriorated. There are not many of us who would persist in the life of the mind when in such poor health.
Harvey was truly SAFS' primary font of information, providing the board and individual members with many accounts of developments at both Canadian and US universities of relevant academic freedom and scholarship issues. He could be relied upon to come up with insightful comment and relevant information in response to email enquiries. A particularly salient example of this is his report on the case of Jeffrey Asher vs. Dawson college (see http://www.safs.ca/issuescases/dc2.html).
Harvey had eclectic interests and he remembered the scholarly concerns of others. He, more than most of our colleagues, would often send us items relevant to our specialties (e.g., the polygraph and environmental debates). We believe he regarded himself as part of a community of scholars, prepared to discuss topics that fall far outside one's own special interests. He was a disinterested intellectual, supporting what Jacob Bronowski called 'the democracy of the intellect.'
We will miss being able to call on Harvey for advice, information and wise and witty insight.
At the time that Harvey joined the SAFS board of
directors, John was president of SAFS and Chris the
editor of our newsletter.
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